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Mrs Morgan’s Trip to Kenya 
 
As you know Mrs Morgan went to Kenya 
and visited three primary schools, She 
took many photos and told us all about 
the visit in Assemblies and in our classes. 
Our link with  Bongu Primary school is 
very exciting and we are looking forward 
to know more about life in this part of 
Kenya. Mrs Morgan worked with lots of 
children and did some lessons on gender 
equality. Our donation of pencils and 
toothbrushes was greatfully received.  We 
are looking forward exchanging work 
with the children when they start their new school in January.. 
The Kenyan teachers are visiting us  in June 2020. 

December 2019 



Solar Lamps  
To help support Bongu  

Primary school we, as the 
V. I. Ps, have decided to 
raise money for solar 
lamps. We will do various 
fundraisers over the year to 
help raise enough money 
for the lamps. We will be 
doing this because the  

children are very keen to 
learn but, unfortunately the 
sun sets at 6pm so that  

prevents them from learning more as they have no    
electricity in their houses. 

Merry Christmas from the VIP Committee 

Christmas Jumper day  
Wednesday 18th December 

 
Due to lots of illness this half-term, we were unable 
to make gingerbread men for the Christmas fair. So, 
instead we will be making them for Christmas 
jumper day and selling them after school outside. 
All the money we raise will go towards solar lamps. 


